
TO:  James L. App, City Manager 

FROM: Ron Whisenand, Community Development Director 

SUBJECT: Code Amendment 09-002:  Employee Housing 

DATE:  May 19, 2009 

Needs:  To consider a City-initiated amendment to the Zoning Code to establish regulations pertaining to 
employee housing as a means of addressing the city need for housing for seasonal farmworkers, 
as identified in the Housing Element. 

Facts: 1. A public hearing on the referenced code amendment has been noticed for the City 
Council’s meeting of May 19, 2009.  A copy of that notice is attached.

2. The Planning Commission is scheduled to conduct a public hearing on this code 
amendment on May 12, 2009. 

3. For many years, the City often scheduled code amendments for “back-to-back” hearings 
before the Planning Commission and City Council, and in doing so, commonly used a single 
newspaper advertisement, such as the attached, to give notice for both hearings. 

4. The California Appellant Court recently ruled that, for matters such as code amendments, 
which require that the City Council take action following a recommendation by the Planning 
Commission, public notice of the City Council meeting may not be published until after the 
Planning Commission has made its recommendation. 

5. To comply with the court decision, the hearing on this code amendment must be re-
published.

Analysis and 
Conclusion: The next available Council meeting date for which proper notice may be given is June 16. 

Options: Upon receipt of public comments, take one of the following actions: 

a. Continue the public hearing for the project to June 16, 2009. 

 b. Amend, modify, or reject the foregoing option. 

Attachment:  Newspaper Notice 
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